
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4th September 2023 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

URGENT NOTICE – ARRANGEMENTS FOR PE LESSONS 

 

I hope you have had a restful summer and I look forward to welcoming back all of our young people over 

the course of this week.  

 

Over the summer, the school has invested heavily in a range of upgrades to its facilities. One of these is a 

sizeable extension to the PE changing rooms. Unfortunately, this building work is over running slightly, and is 

likely to be finished in the next 2-3 weeks, rather than the start of term as originally planned.  

 

Accordingly, different arrangements are needed for PE lessons. On the day(s) your child has PE, they will 

need to attend school in their Cardinal Pole PE kit. They will remain in that kit for the duration of the day 

for all of their lessons. For clarity, this consists of:  

 

• Full Cardinal Pole PE kit which should include black shorts or official Cardinal Pole training pants, Cardinal 

Pole black PE top, black socks and trainers.  

 

• School coat [optional]. 

 

The weather is very warm at the moment, but if students wish to wear something on their legs other than 

shorts, the official Cardinal Pole ‘Training Pants’ can be purchased via our school supplier, Rough Cuts (details 

listed below). No other jogging bottoms or tracksuits are permitted (this includes Nike, Adidas 

etc).  

 

If your child requires any new PE kit for this academic year you can purchase all clothing from our partnered 

provider:- 

 

Rough Cuts Casuals 

6 Chapel Market, 

London N1 9EZ 

Rough Cuts Website - Cardinal Pole School Uniform  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 
 

Mr A Hall     Mr W Lawn 

HEADTEACHER   Head of Department PE 

https://www.roughcutcasuals.co.uk/find-my-school/uk-secondary-schools.html

